

**Public Works** 

January 19, 2024

Peter Fay
City Clerk, Legislative Services
City of Brampton
2 Wellington Street West
Brampton, ON L6Y 4R2
cityclerksoffice@brampton.ca

Re: Notice of Complete Record Submission

Receipt of Requested Additional Information and Materials

**November 2023 Adopted Brampton Official Plan** 

Dear Peter,

This letter confirms receipt of the adopted Brampton Official Plan additional information and materials requested by Peel on November 27, 2023, and December 22, 2023. The adopted Brampton Official Plan proposes new policies and mapping for conformity with the Region of Peel Official Plan (RPOP) and provincial plans and policies. Additional materials and information required to deem the record submission complete were received on December 8, 2023, and January 16, 2024. By this letter, Peel has determined the record to be complete in accordance with the *Planning Act* and Ontario Regulation 543/06.

Peel will be reviewing the adopted Brampton in relation to the *Planning Act*, conformity with the RPOP and provincial plans and policies, including circulation to the relevant government agencies.

If you have any questions regarding the above matter, please do not hesitate to contact Paul Lewkowicz, by email at Paul.Lewkowicz@peelregion.ca, or phone at 647-407-5780.

Sincerely,

## Josa Burponeura

Tara Buonpensiero, Chief Planner and Director of Planning and Development Services, Region of Peel

cc: Aretha Adams, Regional Clerk, Region of Peel
Kealy Dedman, Commissioner, Region of Peel
Kathryn Dewar, Manager, Region of Peel
Paul Lewkowicz, Program Manager, Region of Peel
Virpal Kataure, Program Manager, Region of Peel
Ricardo Razao, Principal Planner, Region of Peel
Steve Ganesh, Commissioner, City of Brampton
Henrik Zbogar, Director, City of Brampton
Geoffrey Singer, Manager, City of Brampton
Claudia LaRota, Principal Planner/Supervisor, City of Brampton